
 
     

  Our ref:    102230  Highways England  
  Your ref:     Second Floor  
    Woodlands  
    Manton Lane  
   Bedford      MK41 7LW  

    
    Tel: 0300 470 4743  

    
    5 July 2021  

  
Dear  
  
Freedom of Information Act  
M11 and the The Essex County Council (A120 Priory Wood Roundabout) (50 MPH 
Speed Limit Order) 2003  
  
Thank you for your email of 22 June 2021 requesting information about the Essex 
County Council (A120 Priory Wood Roundabout) (50 MPH speed limit) Order 2003. We 
have now completed our search for the requested information.  
  
Your questions are set out below with our responses:  
  
• Please confirm if the Essex County Council (A120 Priory Wood Roundabout) (50 

MPH speed limit) Order 2003 has been amended or superseded.  
  

Since 7 March 2005 when the A120 became a trunk road under the responsibility of 
Highways England, the above order has not been amended or superseded. Essex 
County Council can confirm any amendments before 2005.  
  
• Please confirm where the current order may be accessed online.  
  
We have now completed our search for the information. Following a search of our 
records, and in accordance with Section 1.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, I confirm 
we do not hold the requested information.  May I suggest you contact Essex County 
Council via email at trafficregulation.order@essexhighways.org for this information.  

  
• Please confirm any other order that affects the M11 Junction of M11 with A120 

eastbound or Thremhall Avenue.  
  
Since the making of the A120 Trunk Road (Stansted to Marks Tey) Order on 7 March 
2005 (https://www.legislation.gov.uk/uksi/2005/239/made), there has been no 
subsequent permanent order made that affects the M11 junction with A120 eastbound 
or Thremhall Avenue.  
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If you are unhappy with the way we have handled your request you may ask for an 
internal review. Our internal review process is available at:  

https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/highways-
england/about/complaintsprocedure   
  
If you require a print copy, please phone our Customer Contact Centre on 0300 123 
5000; or email info@highwaysengland.co.uk. You should contact me if you wish to 
complain.  
  
If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply 
directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner 
can be contacted at:  
  

Information Commissioner’s Office   
  Wycliffe House   
  Water Lane  
  Wilmslow  
  Cheshire  
  SK9 5AF  

  
If you have any queries about this letter, please contact me. Please remember to quote 
reference number 102230 in any future communications.   
  
Yours sincerely  
 
 
  
Senior Business Coordinator  
Operations (East)  
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